
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL meeting held in the Council Chamber on Monday 12 June 2017 at 8.05 p.m. 

PRESENT
Cllrs. B. Hodgson (Chairman), M. Best, P. Bradly, Mrs R. Jackson, R. Pailthorpe,

Miss K. Pritchard, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.

In attendance:
The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers and 2 members of the public.
29
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
17/18
 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Mrs S. Allman (unwell), Mrs K. Head (personal) and Mrs A. Stuart (unwell).
30
OPEN FORUM
17/18

No one wished to speak.

31
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18
on items on the agenda 
None.
32
USE OF HENHAYES FOR EVENTS
17/18
To receive a report from the Clerk on the recent cider festival
The Clerk advised that there had been reports of litter at Henhayes following the festival and vehicle tracks evident on the field.  Councillors noted this and asked the Clerk to review the conditions stipulated when offering the use of Henhayes for events.
33
KITCHEN EXTRACTOR FOR THE GEORGE REYNOLDS CENTRE 
17/18
To authorise the work required to install a new kitchen extractor at the GRC
Councillors considered the three quotations provided by the Clerk.  After discussion, it was AGREED to authorise Elliott Environmental Services Ltd to undertake the installation of a kitchen extraction system for the GRC in accordance with their quotation and at the quoted cost of £5,469 (+ VAT). 
34
REMEDIAL WORK ON THE EXTERIOR OF THE TOWN HALL
17/18
To authorise the exterior remedial work required on the front elevation of the Town Hall

Councillors noted the Clerk’s report on the background to the quotation received for this remedial work, in particular the fact that the quotation was very significantly less than had been previously estimated at the time of the survey of the Town Hall.
Regarding the fact that a quotation had been received from only a single contractor, Cllr. Best made the following points:

· the contractor in question had been responsible for taking down the original finials and was therefore ideally qualified to fabricate new finials and refit them.

· the contractor in question was highly regarded locally for the quality of his work, was endorsed by the SSDC Conservation Officer and had previously undertaken work for the Town Council which had been to a high standard.
· the work could only be undertaken in the summer months, when good weather conditions prevailed.  It was therefore essential to appoint a contractor for this work as soon as possible, in order not to miss the opportunity to undertake the work this summer.

Cllr. Miss Pritchard considered that the Council should undertake a tendering exercise for this work.  Cllr. Wakeman expressed a concern that there was such a large discrepancy between the original estimated costs for the work by the surveyor and the quotation under consideration.  Cllr. Bradly expressed his support to the points put forward by Cllr. Best but considered that, for the future phases of work on the Town Hall, a broader consideration should be given.
After further discussion, it was AGREED that, on this occasion and in view of the considerations outlined by Cllr. Best, it was acceptable to waive the requirement of the Financial Regulations for three quotations.
It was further AGREED to authorise Luke Grafton Stonemason Ltd to undertake the following work:
· fabrication and re-fitting of the stone finials for the front elevation of the Town Hall, in accordance with their quotation and at the quoted cost of £9,442.50 (+ VAT).
· remedial works to the exterior front elevation of the Town Hall in accordance with their quotation and at the quoted cost of £22,152.50 (+ VAT).

The meeting closed at 8.20 p.m.

Signed: ………………………                                         
Dated: ……………………….                                              
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